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September 28, 2015

Mr. Rob Sherman, General Manager
Republic Services Sunshine Canyon Landfill
14747 San Fernando Road
Sylmar, CA 91342

Dear Mr. Sherman:

REVISED FINDING OF CONFORMANCE – ADC PILOT PROJECT
SUNSHINE CANYON CITY/COUNTY LANDFILL – SWFP NO. 19-AA-2000

Recently, the Los Angeles County Integrated Waste Management Committee/Integrated
Waste Management Task Force (Task Force) was provided with a copy of your
September 9, 2015, letter (enclosed) to Dave Thompson, Program Manager,
Sunshine Canyon City/County Landfill (SCL) Local Enforcement Agency (LEA).
The letter refers to the postponement of utilizing a non-reusable geosynthetic sheeting
as the landfill daily cover at SCL until shortly after September 29, 2015. Please be
advised that prior to implementation of the said proposal, the SCL’s owner/operator
needs to obtain a revised Finding of Conformance (FOC) from the Task Force.
Failure to obtain the revised FOC may constitute a violation of the City of Los Angeles
and County of Los Angeles land use permits.

The SCL’s existing FOC was granted by the Task Force on December 18, 2008,
consistent with the following approved land use permits and their adopted/certified
Environmental Impact Reports (EIRs) and Mitigation Monitoring and Reporting
Programs (MMRPs):

 City of Los Angeles Zoning Ordinance No. 172933: Final Subsequent EIR
(FSEIR) and MMRP adopted/certified by the City on December 10, 1999,
State Clearing House (SCH) No. 92041953.

 County of Los Angeles Conditional Use Permit No. 00-194-(5): Final EIR (FEIR)
and MMRP adopted/certified by the County on November 30, 1993,
SCH No. 89071210 and the Addendum to the FEIR and FSEIR adopted/certified
on February 6, 2007, SCH No.1989071210.
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The FSEIR’s Mitigation Measure No. 33 limits the type of materials to be used for the
landfill daily cover at SCL to “dirt” material. Thus consistent with Conditions 2 and 16 of
the existing FOC, the proposed use of a non-reusable geosynthetic sheeting in lieu of
“dirt” as the landfill daily cover would necessitate the need for a revised FOC from the
Task Force prior to implementation of the proposal.

Should you have any questions regarding this matter, please contact Mr. Mike Mohajer
of the Task Force at MikeMohajer@yahoo.com or at (909) 592-1147.

Sincerely,

Margaret Clark, Vice-Chair
Los Angeles County Solid Waste Management Committee/
Integrated Waste management Task Force and
Mayor, City of Rosemead
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Enc.

cc: County of Los Angeles Department of Regional Planning (Richard Bruckner,
Jon Sanabria, Maria Masis, Iris Chi)

City of Los Angeles, Department of City Planning (Lisa Webber, Nick Hendricks)
Sunshine Canyon City/County Landfill - Local Enforcement Agency (David Thompson,

Gerry Villalobos, Each Member of the Agency Board of Directors)
Sunshine Canyon City/County Landfill – Community Advisory Committee

(Wayde Hunter)
Each Member of the Los Angeles County Integrated Waste Management Task Force
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